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REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF STRATEGY AND REGENERATION 



TO THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND PLANNING

on

 20th December 2004


TITLE :  THE CASKET WORKS, COW LANE

  RETENTION AND DEVELOPMENT FOR ARTIST STUDIO WORKSPACE


RECOMMENDATIONS : 

It is recommended that the Strategic Director approve support for securing the longer term use of the Casket Works site for artist studio workspace thereby demonstrating a commitment to the regeneration of the Chapel Street area as a Cultural Quarter.

It is specifically recommended:

· To seek the Strategic Director’s views on the acceptability of using the Casket Works as a longer term location for artist studio workspace.

· That the Casket Works should be leased as artist studio workspace for the next five years, effective from January 2005 and should not be disposed of to realise an asset during this time period.  Any new, and where possible any renewed, leases should exclude the security of tenure provisions of the Landlord and Tenant Acts.
· That artists’ studio groups are offered renewable lease terms by Development Services, Property and Development Division
· That a covenant is placed on the site, at the time of redevelopment, that in the event of a sale an equivalent amount of floorspace is provided at an equivalent rent for artist studio workspace either within the redeveloped site or at another site within the Chapel Street Regeneration Project boundary.

· That £50,000 of the Chapel Street Capital Programme for 2004/05 be used to refurbish Casket Works (list of potential refurbishment works appended to this report)

· That £10,000 of the Chapel Street Capital Programme for 2004/05 be used by the Economic Development Section to undertake a feasibility study investigating models used in the development of other sites in Manchester and beyond (eg Castlefield Gallery) which include artist studio workspace within a redeveloped site.
· That the result of the feasibility study and the preferred option for future development of the site be reported to the Lead Member for Development Services.  


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY : 

To consider the sustained longer term use and refurbishment of the Casket Works site for artist studio workspace subject to the detail set out within the report. 



BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :

(Available for public inspection)
(i) Chapel Street Regeneration Strategy report to the Lead Member for Development Services 28 June 2004 

(ii) Report of the Director of Strategy and Regeneration to the Chief Executive Lead Member Briefing 18th October 2004.

(iii) Chapel Street Creative Industries Quarter Strategy

ASSESSMENT OF RISK: None

	


THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS: City Council Capitals Programme Budget 2004/05

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED: N/A

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED: The Principal Group Accountant is aware of the proposed expenditure

	


CONTACT OFFICER :  Sara Noonan, Economic Development Officer, ext 2508


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):  Ordsall, Irwell Riverside


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:  Community Plan, Chapel Street Regeneration Strategy, Economic Development Strategy, Chapel Street Cultural Quarter Action Plan (Draft)


DETAILS (Continued Overleaf)


